
Mills E. Godwin High School PTSO Board Meeting 

April 12, 2021 

Microsoft Teams Meeting at 7pm 

 

  

 

Board Members in attendance:  Peggy Berkeley, Pam Gibbs, Cindi Houtz, Bryan Stevenson, Robin 

Pfeffer, Leigh Dunavant, Glenn Mott, Kelly Shaffer, Martha Shippee, Cheri Taylor, Jennie Kazzie, 

Heather Schmidt, Stacy Smyth, Kristin Berrier, Holly Hamilton, Kari Crider, Kenny Campbell, Erin 

McCarthy, Joshua Burton, Shriya Pasyavala, Nate Pfeffer, Elsa Hoppe, Shriya Das, Carter Kelly, Padraic 

Dempsey, Natasha Butchko, Avery Knott, Caden Link, Daniel Vaughn 

 

Board Members not in attendance:  Stefanie Harrington, Tamara Wyatt, Amy Englund, Robin 

Lownsbury, Susan Lionberger, Debi Knott, Chloe Borchers, Andrew Hamilton, Kerrington Dunn 

 

Peggy Berkeley called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  

 

Minutes from March meeting was approved. 

 

Reports: 

 

Treasurer: Robin Treasurer – 

The bank balance, March 8, 2021 (as stated in last meeting), is $27,188.46.  There was no activity since 

the last meeting 

 

YTD income is $13,023.45 and expenses are $3,049.35.  

 

President’s report:  Peggy Berkeley- 

Peggy congratulated Ms. Dunavant on being a runner up for Community Foundation’s REB Award.  The 

cash reward will be for professional learning training for Godwin teachers.   

 

Principal: Leigh Dunavant – 

Ms. Dunavant discussed PSAT happening the week of the meeting and SOL’s in May. 

 

Spring sports have started. 

 

There will be an in person, outdoor graduation for seniors.  Ms. Dunavant expressed that she was glad to 

honor this graduating class since their last two years have been affected by COVID. 

 

The county will be setting up a virtual academy which will operate like a virtual school with their own set 

of teachers.  Information is coming soon. 

 

It is anticipated that Godwin will return to normal for the 2021/2022 school year. 

 

Ms. Dunavant expressed gratitude for support of the Bremer family in the wake of Lucia Bremer death. 

 

Peggy asked about any programs they could do in association with mental health.  Ms. Dunavant 

indicated that this year the 9th graders had a program which was a partnership with the Cameron K. 

Gallagher Foundation and the 10th graders had a program on suicide prevention.  Ms. Hasinger may have 

additional ideas on available programs. 

 



 

 

Another Getting to know Godwin will be held in May for next year’s freshman. 

 

Hospitality: Peggy via messages from the Hospitality Committee 

The hospitality committee is doing $10 Chic Fil A cards for teacher appreciation week. 

 

Scholarship Fund: Kristen Barrier- 

Applications due April 30th for Seniors. 

 

Kristen still looking for additional reviewers 

 

Ms. Dunavant is promoting the scholarship on Schoology. 

 

 

Nominating Committee: Peggy Berkeley- 

Peggy went through available positions on the board including President, Hospitality and Student 

Representatives  

 

Student Representatives: Holly Hamilton- 

In May, students will be coordinating with Ms. Dunavant to select a teacher of the year. 

 

Fundraiser:  Cindi Houtz- 

Peggy suggested a Little Caesar’s fundraiser last month.  Cindi did the research on the fundraiser and 

discussed the set up.  It will run through the end of May. 

 

 

No updates from Communications, Volunteers, Website, Legislation, Lay Advisory, Programs 

Membership/Eagle Fund, Cave 

 

 

 

Upcoming Dates:  Next meeting is in May 10, 2021.  

 

 

 
Meeting adjourned at 7:32 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Bryan Stevenson 


